
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
  
  

 

 

November 16, 2010         Ref. 2011-H-01 

The Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission (CNSC) will hold a one-day public hearing to consider 
New Brunswick Power Nuclear (NB Power Nuclear)’s application to extend for a period of one 
year its operating licence for the Point Lepreau Nuclear Generating Station (NGS), located on the 
Lepreau Peninsula in New Brunswick. During this hearing to consider the renewal of the licence 
for a one-year period, NB Power Nuclear will provide an update on its refurbishment activities 
and CNSC staff will also present its annual safety assessment (2009 NPP Report) for the Point 
Lepreau NGS. 

Hearing: January 19, 2011 
Place: CNSC Public Hearing Room, 14th floor, 280 Slater Street, Ottawa, Ontario 
Time:  as set by the agenda published prior to the hearing date 

The public hearing will be webcasted live on the Internet via the CNSC Web site and archived for 
a period of 90 days. 

The current Point Lepreau NGS operating licence expires on June 30, 2011. NB Power Nuclear is 
requesting a one-year extension of its existing operating licence in order to continue focusing on 
refurbishment activities that are scheduled to continue beyond the current licence end date. The 
licence would contain the same terms and conditions as specified in the current licence. 

The public is invited to comment, in writing, on NB Power Nuclear’s application. Requests to 
intervene must be filed with the Secretary of the Commission by December 20, 2010 directly on-
line at http://www.nuclearsafety.gc.ca/eng/commission/intervention/index.cfm or at the address 
below. The request must include the following information, as per the Canadian Nuclear Safety 
Commission Rules of Procedure: 

• a written submission of the comments to be presented to the Commission; and 
• name, address and telephone of the requester. 

Personal information, such as address and telephone numbers, is essential for linking the 
submission to its author. Please submit your personal information on a separate page if you wish to 
ensure its confidentiality. It should be noted that all submissions are available to the public upon 
request to the Secretariat. 

NB Power Nuclear’s submission and CNSC staff’s recommendations to be considered at the 
hearing will be available after November 19, 2010. These documents are not available on-line and 
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must be requested through the Secretariat at the address below. Agendas, hearing transcripts and 
information on the hearing process are available at the CNSC Web site: www.nuclearsafety.gc.ca. 

c/o Louise Levert 
Secretariat 
Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission   
280 Slater St., P.O. Box 1046   
Ottawa, Ontario K1P 5S9    

Tel.: 613-996-9063 or 1-800-668-5284 
Fax: 613-995-5086 
E-mail: interventions@cnsc-ccsn.gc.ca 
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